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Connecticut Commuter Rail Council 
March 20, 2019 6:00 PM
Metro North Conference Room 11 D
Graybar Building
420 Lexington Avenue
New York, NY

The following Council Members were in attendance:  Jeffrey Maron, Peter Garneau, Steve Prostor, and Roger J. Cirella.  The following members attended by phone: Lisa Slinsky, Mike Mahoney, Sue Prosi, Doug Hausladen, Terry Borjerson, and Mitch Fuchs.  
Introductions were made from the following people in attendance: Sean Ryan (MNR Security), Brian Sterman (MNR planning), Allison Lester (MNR Customer Service), Michael Shiffer (MNR Planning), Justin Vonashek (MNR Office of System Safety), and John Kesich (MNR SR VP Operations).
The February 2019 minutes were approved.
1. Penn Station Access Update (Presentation) 

Mike Shiffer said the Metro North access to Penn Station involves activating Hell Gate Lane.  There will be a split in New Haven line service at New Rochelle.  Four (4) new stations will be opened up: Co-op City, Morris Park Station, Portchester/Van Nest, and Hunts Point Station.  
Passing sidings will be constructed.  Mitch Fuchs asked about the shuttle service from New Rochelle to Penn and how will this affect the 30 30 30 plan for CT.  Mike Shiffer said that this project will build capacity.  The problem for faster service is the East River Tunnel.  The shuttle will be an interim point and not an end point.  This is an expansion project.  The Park Avenue viaduct is an issue that affects service for the NH Line.  The council requested slides of the presentation.  [Follow up: Once slides are received, they will be posted on CCRC website.]
2. PTC Update

RSD (revenue service demonstration) is the last component of PTC.  All the wayside installation is complete.  One hundred –ten (110) trains were completed in March.  Test data was submitted to FRA.  The Danbury Branch is scheduled for RSD this summer.  By the summer of 2020, the entire system will be activated.  All the M8’s have been installed with PTC software.  
The Waterbury Branch is scheduled for PTC completion by the end of 2020.  The signal system has to be completed first.  

3. Safety and Security Discussion (Review of Year End Data Statistics)

Rail cars are built to handle a thirty (30) mile an hour crash.  PTC is going to make train travel safer.  Mitch Fuchs asked about a contingency plan for the next crisis.  Mitch asked about the propane in South Norwalk.  John Kesich said the propane tanks are not a risk to their right of way.  
In 2018, there were 341 trespassers and in 2019 to date, there have been 52.  In 2018, there were 1,232 incidents of unattended packages and in 2019 to date, there have been 260.  
There is a difference between how MN PD handle an “unattended package” vs. a “suspicious package”.  
All M8’s have onboard video.  The video is not available to MN in real time.  The video is encrypted and cannot be edited.  There is also no audio.  The images are stored in a “black box” which is designed to survive a crash. Video has already been used to help MN better understand events that have occurred on-board.
Crime is currently trending down on trains and platforms.  Ridership is increasing.  
4. Metro North Commuter Outreach and Station Visits

Metro North has scheduled two (2) outreach visits for April 23rd and June 23rd.  On April 23rd, the outreach visit will be at the Mt. Vernon station from 7:00-8:30am and on June 23rd, the outreach visit will be at the Bridgeport station from 7:00-8:30am.  Jeff Maron suggested starting at 6-6:30 am at Bridgeport to reach more commuters.  The visit will essentially be a meet and greet and schedules will be handed out.  Jeff also suggested if announcements could be made two (2) days before the visits at the stations. The Council also offered to publicize the outreach if MN/CDoT would share the details with us in advance. 
5.  Main Line Issues-Questions for MNR

None to report.    
6. Branch Line Issues –Questions for MNR  

None to report.
Adjourned at 7:42pm

Respectfully submitted,

Roger J. Cirella, Secretary 
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